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Agenda Item No. 10 
 

 
TO: SWALE JOINT TRANSPORTATION BOARD 

DATE: 6th September 2010 

SUBJECT: Bysing Wood Road cycle path, Faversham 

BY: Transportation and Development Manager 

Classification: Unrestricted  

Summary: A request from Faversham Town Council to remove the segregated 
cycle path along Bysing Wood Road 

Decision Required: To note report 

 
Introduction 
 

1. Members of Faversham Town Council have written (attached) to Kent Highway 
Services requesting that the cycle path along Bysing Wood Road be removed. The 
grounds sited for its removal being that it is not regularly used, has a detrimental 
effect on the local community, and is hazardous. 

 
Discussion 
 

2. Kent County Council is committed to encouraging the use of alternative modes of 
transport to reduce reliance on the use of the motor car. This is in line with the 
Sustainable Transport Policy that was announced by the Government back in 1996. 
Consequently, the Council entered into partnership with Sustrans, the organisation 
appointed by the Government to oversee the introduction of the National Cycle 
Network.  

 
3. Route 1 is approximately 640 miles long and runs from Inverness to Dover, passing 

through Swale between its boundaries with Medway and Canterbury. The cycle route 
through Faversham is part of the National Cycle Route 1 and as such was subject to 
a considerable amount of planning and detailed design. 

 
4. The objective of the scheme is to provide a safe route through local centres.  A number 

of options for linking the route to Faversham were considered and the scheme along 
Bysing Wood Road was chosen following several detailed consultation exercises. 
During this consultation it appeared that residents were concerned that there would be 
a loss of on-street parking. A study showed that it would be possible to extend the 
northern footway to facilitate a cycle lane and retain the available on-street parking, 
whilst reducing vehicle speed along this road. 

 
5. The scheme was subjected to independent safety audits; the route is safe for all road 

users and provides positive benefits for cyclists and pedestrians. Consultation with 
cycle groups, undertaken through the Swale Cycling Forum, confirms that clubs make 
regular use of the cycle path when they cycle between Sittingbourne and 
Faversham. The Bysing Wood Road cycle path is a key element of National Cycle 
Route 1 and puts Faversham firmly on the cycle map. Faversham has encouraged 
walking through their website and cycling can be promoted too if cyclists are 
welcomed and supported. 
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6. Interrogation of the personal injury crash database for the last 3 year period shows that 
there have been five crashes along this section of road, but no pattern links them, and 
none relate to the footway/cycleway. 

 
 

7. There is no legal right to park on the public highway as it is only intended for the public 
to be able to pass and re-pass over it. Parking should be contained within private land 
by way of individual drives or parking courts. Kent Highway Services will issue permits 
to those who wish to construct a vehicular crossover to their property.  It is not the 
policy of Kent Highway Services to provide on-street parking for residents as this is a 
matter for the individual property owner. 

 
Decision Required 
 

8. There is no justification on safety or amenity grounds to warrant the removal of the 
off-road segregated footway/cycleway. 

 
9. The Bysing Wood Road cycle path is a key element of National Cycle Route 1 and 

puts Faversham firmly on the cycle map. It is used and appreciated by local people 
and cycling clubs in the area. 

 
10. Members are asked to endorse the recommendation of KHS in responding to 

Faversham Town Council that no action will be taken.  
 
 
Contact Officer:  
Stephen Huckle 01233 614097 
Steve.huckle@kent.gov.uk 
 
  
Background documents:  
          
Letters from Faversham Town Council 
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